
Lilleshall  

Email comments 

None 

Survey comments – 2 

I have not been advised of any benefits, additional costs or tangible reasons why this proposed 

inclusion of my current Dawley Hamlets Parish be abolished and subsumed into a larger parish. I 

have been informed that should this happen, my precept payment could rise by as much as £300 per 

annum. Since I have not been advised of the subsequent six times amount of benefits to be provided 

to my household and local area, I see no obvious reason to support such a ridiculous proposal.  A 

number of the many aspects of Dawley Hamlets Parish are unique, in that it contains extensive 

wooded walks in and around the area, requiring maintenance and upkeep, which residence bring to 

the attention of councillers as they utilise the areas for leisure, dog walking and general routes for 

work and educational establishments. It is an area for a range of animal and bird habitation ( to 

include deer who appear to have been displaced by the construction works of the former power 

station). The wooded walks cross over into the Madeley Parish via a number of underpasses and 

cross road routes which provide thoroughfare for leisure and work and school access. With regards 

to transport the parish abuts one of the most congested road sections and roundabout at peak times, 

which on most days sees traffic congestion on five of the roads that join the roundabout. This 

situation will become worse as the housing development being planned for the old power station 

land evolves. The roundabout (and the roads leading to it) have been the scenes of numerous near 

misses, involving school children, dog walkers and other pedestrians, as they progress from all areas 

in and around Aqueduct to get to and return from Madeley Academy and Abraham Darby, in 

addition to Madeley shopping centres.  With just these few reasons, aforementioned, there is more 

association and day to day geographical impact with south of the Queensway Road than there is 

with, say the Malinslee Area. 

Following the first consultation regarding the Community Governance Review 2025, Lilleshall 

Parish Council discussed the draft proposals at it's June 2025 meeting.   Lilleshall Parish Council 

agree with the draft proposals for Lilleshall Parish Council to remain as a stand alone authority with 

it's current 7 councillors.  The parish council are pleased that Telford & Wrekin Council's Boundary 

Review Committee have accepted the rationale for Lilleshall's current arrangements to be retained. 

 


